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October 25, 2024 
 
Mayor Ruthanne Fuller 
Newton City Hall 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 
 
Dear Mayor Fuller: 
 
By the authority vested in me through the City Council as contained in the  
City of Newton Ordinance, Chapter 19 section 48, as amended, I George R. McMains 
Acting Chief of Police, do hereby temporarily create: 
 
No Parking  October 31, 2024   From 5:00PM to 10:00PM 
 
Berkley Street: From Temple Street to Chestnut Street 
Prince Street: From Temple Street to Chestnut Street 
 
Road Closed  October 31, 2024  From 5:00PM to 10:00PM (Residents Only) 
 
Berkeley Street: From Chestnut Street to Sterling Street 
Wykeham Road 
Lockwood Road 
Sterling Street 
Sewall Street 
Fairfax Street 
 
Barricades at the following locations: Road Closed 
Berkeley Street @ Chestnut Street (2) 
Berkeley Street @ Exeter Street (1) 
Berkeley Street @ Sterling Street (2) 
Berkeley Street @ School Parking Lot (1) 
Dartmouth Street @ Commonwealth Ave (3) 
Dartmouth Street @ Prince Street (2) 
Prince Street @ Chestnut Street (2) 
Prince Street @ Fairfax Street (1) 
Prince Street @ Wykeham Road (1) 
Prince Street @ Sewall Street (1) 
Prince Street @ Lockwood Road (1) 
Prince Street @ Temple Street (3) 
Temple Street @ Sterling Street (2) 



 
This is to accommodate Prince Street Halloween events. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
George R. McMains 
Acting Chief of Police 
 
 
 
 
CC: Carole Moore, City Clerk 

Cassidy Flynn, City Clerk 
James McGonagle DPW Commissioner 

            Shawna Sullivan, Chief of Staff – DPW 
Ned Codd, DPW Transportation Director 
Nina Wang, DPW Transportation 
Brian Riordan, DPW Transportation 
Terry Crowley, DPW Construction Coordinator 
Chief Greg Gentile, Fire Department 
Amalia Timbers, Executive Office      
Hattie Kerwin Derrick, Mayor’s Office 
Garrett Ross, Customer Service 

 Lt. Charles Leone, Police Details 
Acting Chief, George McMains, Police Department 
Cpt. Dan Devine, Traffic Bureau Commander 
Sgt. J. Babcock, Traffic Bureau 

 customerservice@newtonma.gov 
             webteam@newtonma.gov 
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